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Project overview 

The upgrade of North Sydney Public School will deliver 19 new flexible learning spaces, a new 
administration area, library, hall, covered outdoor learning area and a new entrance gate on Bay Road. The 
refurbishment of the school’s existing canteen and student amenities is also included in the upgrade 
works. 

Progress summary 

The new buildings I and J are progressing well and are currently expected to be finished later in term 3 2023. 
Discussions are ongoing about when the buildings may be ready for the school to move in and start using, and 
we will keep you updated on the progress of this. Buildings I and J include all 16 general learning spaces, the 
hall, library, administration areas, the covered outdoor learning area and final landscaped areas.  

Both buildings are now watertight, and internal work is taking place including joinery, tiling, external doors 
and windows, painting and finishing ceilings. Final fixtures, fittings and equipment are arriving at the school 
and being added to the new buildings. 

Over the school holidays, road work has been taking place on Bay Road so new plumbing pipes can be 
connected to the new buildings.  

In the outside spaces, the covered outdoor learning area (COLA) now has structural steel in place. The 
landscaping work has finished in the north eastern corner, including seating around the trees and synthetic 
grass. We are pleased to let the school community know that the playspace in this area is ready for students 
to use from term 3 2023. 

Next steps 

The remaining works are expected to be finished later in 2023. This includes: 

▪ putting in playground equipment in the area next to Building J 
▪ finishing the Yarning Circle next to Building A 
▪ putting in tensile mesh to levels 2 and 3 of Building I 
▪ the historical damages to the heritage fence being rectified  
▪ demountable removal 
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▪ once the demountables have left the school site, making the ground they were located on suitable for 
playspace. 
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For more information 

If you have questions or concerns about these works contact School Infrastructure NSW 1300 482 651 or via 
emailing schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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